In This Issue

Webmail users click here

Official News

- · AU Branded Webmail Logon Page
- · Early Deadline for Time Sheets for Current Pay Period
- · Computer Scam That Asks You to Call a Phone Number
- · No Accounts Payable Checks Issued Thursday, Nov. 26

General Announcements

- · Niceness is Priceless
- · Environmental Studies Seminar Today!
- · Kan Jam Tournament
- · A Panel Discussion on Race
- · Join the Alfred Lock-in!
- · Alfred Community Coalition Survey About off-campus/village safety
- · Off-campus Safety Survey
- · Job Posting Community and Alumni Outreach Program Coordinator
- · History Trivia Night
- · Save the Date! ATS Meeting Enrollment Updates
- · What is an Ombuds Officer?
- · TIAA-CREF Consultant on Campus
- · Cat Problem- Email Me If You Want to Help Cats!
- · 25% Off All Sweats @ AU Bookstore
- · Family Concert: Bob & Gena Decker Songs for Everyone!

What's Happening?

More Events...

| | TODAY | TOMORROW | SUNDAY |
|-------|--|---|---|
| 10:00 | O Pioneers! Women Ceramic Artists, 1925- | 11:00 Cross Country NCAA NE @ Letchworth | 1:00 Kan Jam Tournament - Sign Up! |
| 11:00 | 1960 Exhibition at Cohen Gallery | 1:00 Men's Football @ St. John Fisher | 7:30 March for Life Interest Meeting |
| | Bake Sale! | Swimming and Diving Home vs. Pitt-Bradford | · Cornell Hunt Seat |
| 12:20 | Environmental Studies Seminar - Water Availability in California | 3:00 Student Recital | |
| 4:30 | Mountains Visiting Artists James | 4:00 Women's Basketball Home vs. Mt. St. Mary College | |
| 4.50 | Klein and David Reid | 9:00 Dance: Glam Slam | |
| 5:00 | Men's Basketball Home vs. Wells College | · Western @ Alfred University | |
| 6:00 | Swimming and Diving @ Fredonia | 5 5.5.6, | |

'GMO OMG' Screening + Panel Discussion

6:30 Shabbat Dinner

7:00 Women's Basketball Home vs. Wells College

 Service Trip to FoodLink Signup Deadline

AU Branded Webmail Logon Page

As part of continuing efforts to guard against email phishing attempts, ITS is implementing an AU Branded Webmail Logon Page. The new Webmail logon page will include a custom header with an Alfred University title, as depicted in the attached image.

Please be reminded that AU ITS will never send an email requesting your username and/or password and will never send an email with an embedded "clickable" link.

Report any suspicious emails to the ITS Help Desk at helpdesk@alfred.edu or 607.871.2222.

Thank you, ITS Network Services

Attachment: webmail.pdf
Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Early Deadline for Time Sheets for Current Pay Period

Due to the Thanksgiving Break, there will be an early deadline imposed for submission of timesheets for this pay-period 11/8-11/21. Timesheets must be submitted by noon Monday 11/23 and approved by noon Tuesday 11/24.

Any time sheets not approved by these early deadlines will be processed in the next available pay period.

Submitted by: Kathy Costello

back to top Send Email Reminder

Computer Scam That Asks You to Call a Phone Number

This computer SCAM starts with a pop-up window saying that your computer has been infected and you should call a phone number to fix the problem. This is a SCAM. Once they get you on the phone they will try to remote into your computer. When you allow them remote access, they can put anything on your computer and possibly steal passwords to your bank records and/or charge card purchases.

The pop up may try to automatically reconnect claiming to be "Safeway Technologies" company and connect via the "LogMeIn" program.

If you see this pop-up, please reboot your computer without calling them. Once you reboot the pop-up should go away and not return.

However, If you have called the number and have allowed them to remote in, please take your

computer off the network immediately and call us for further instruction. 607.871.2222.

If this is your personal computer, please call your service provider as soon as possible.

Submitted by: Patty Crast

back to top Send Email Reminder

No Accounts Payable Checks Issued Thursday, Nov. 26

Due to the Thanksgiving Holiday, there will be no Accounts Payable checks issued on Thursday, Nov. 26. Please have any invoices that require payment on Tuesday, Nov. 24 to the business office by end of day Monday, Nov. 23.

The next check run will not be until Tuesday, Dec. 1. We apologize for any inconvenience. If you have any questions or concerns, please call us at 871.2128.

Submitted by: Jodi Howe

back to top Send Email Reminder

Niceness is Priceless

In honor of World Kindness Day, join Amy Button, psychology instructor, for a presentation and discussion regarding bullying in college.

When: Friday, Nov. 13

Where: Kenyon/Allen Room Powell Campus Center

Time: noon-1 p.m.

Submitted by: Amanda Khodorkovskaya

back to top Send Email Reminder

Environmental Studies Seminar - Today!

Dr. Christopher Lowry, University of Buffalo assistant professor of geology, will present "Water availability in California's mountain meadows in a changing climate" for the Environmental Studies Seminar, today, Friday, Nov. 13 at 12:20 p.m. in Roon Lecture Hall (247), Science Center.

Everyone is welcome to this CLAS event. Refreshments will be served.

Submitted by: Environmental Studies & Geology

back to top Send Email Reminder

Kan Jam Tournament

The tennis teams are hosting a Kan Jam tournament to support their spring break trip on Sunday,

Nov. 15 from 1-4 p.m. in the Health and Wellness Center (McLane Annex).

Email **KWM1@alfred.edu** to sign up - \$5 a person or \$10 per team. There will be prizes! Come join us for some fun!

Link: Facebook Event

Attachment: Poster

Submitted by: Autumn McLain

back to top Send Email Reminder

A Panel Discussion on Race

Alfred University students invite the community to attend a panel discussion where they will be sharing their experiences in relation to race (in Alfred and in general). There will be an opportunity to ask questions. All are welcome to attend.

Date: Tuesday, Nov. 17 Time: 12:15 p.m.

Place: Nevins Theater, Powell Campus Center

Submitted by: Institute for Cultural Unity

back to top Send Email Reminder

Join the Alfred Lock-in!

Join the Institute for Cultural Unity for the 3rd annual Alfred Lock-in Saturday, Nov. 21 starting at 10 p.m. in the Knight Club.

This event is a time to get together with friends and spend a night in the Knight Club playing games, dancing, listening to music, watching movies, and enjoying several planned activities. There will be food and beverages provided.

Participants can come and go as they please until 1 a.m. However, after 1 a.m. anyone who leaves the lock-in will not be allowed to re-enter. Everyone is welcome to sleep overnight in the Knight Club, but be sure to bring your own pillow and blanket; our supplies are limited!

Free t-shirts will be given to those who attend - to guarantee a shirt for yourself, sign-up in advance!

Link: Sign up for the Alfred Lock-in!

Submitted by: Craig Arno

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred Community Coalition Survey About off-campus/village safety

If you are a resident of the village or town of Alfred, please consider filling out the Alfred Community Coalition survey about off-campus/village safety. We are also asking AU and ASC students to participate in the survey. The goal is to assess the various perceptions of off-campus/village safety.

Participation in the survey is voluntary. However, your cooperation would be greatly appreciated and

would contribute to our understanding of a very important aspect of life in Alfred.

Once you click on the link, you will be asked to complete the brief web-based survey which seeks information about your experiences.

The survey can also be accessed via the village's website: http://www.alfredny.org/

Link: Off-campus/village safety survey

Submitted by: Norm Pollard

back to top Send Email Reminder

Off-campus Safety Survey

I am writing to request your help with an important survey about off-campus safety. We are committed to ensuring a safe, healthy, and nondiscriminatory environment for our students and your participation in this survey will help us in our work to keep all students safe. The ultimate goal is to assess your perception of off-campus safety and identify ways to improve the safety in the Village of Alfred.

Participation in the survey is voluntary. However, your cooperation would be greatly appreciated and would contribute to our understanding of a very important aspect of student life at Alfred University.

Once you click on the link, you will be asked to complete the brief web-based survey which seeks information about your experience off campus.

Link: Off-campus safety survey

Submitted by: Norm Pollard

back to top Send Email Reminder

Job Posting - Community and Alumni Outreach Program Coordinator

Temporary, part-time Employment Opportunity in the College of Ceramics

Link: Community and Alumni Outreach Coordinator Posting

Submitted by: Kathy Costello

back to top Send Email Reminder

History Trivia Night

The Saxon Historians will be holding a historical trivia competition on Friday, Nov. 20 at 7 p.m. in Kanakadea. The event is free to enter and prizes for highest performing teams. Teams of 1-4 can sign up by emailing historyclub@alfred.edu or by signing up at the registration at the beginning of the event

Link: https://sites.google.com/site/saxonhistorians/

Submitted by: Jonathan Makeley

back to top Send Email Reminder

Save the Date! ATS Meeting - Enrollment Updates

The next Administrative and Technical Specialists Council (ATS) meeting is set for Tuesday, Nov. 24 from noon-1 p.m. in Nevins Theater, Powell Campus Center. Guest speaker will be Earl Pierce, vice president of enrollment management, who will discuss "Enrollment Updates."

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

What is an Ombuds Officer?

An ombuds officer seeks to solve problems, resolve disputes, and provides conflict resolution for members of the AU community. His work is done in confidence.

If you wish to contact him, email:

Gary Ostrower at ostrower@alfred.edu, or call 2999.

http://contribute.alfred....

Submitted by: Gary Ostrower

back to top Send Email Reminder

TIAA-CREF Consultant on Campus

A TIAA-CREF consultant will be conducting one-on-one, 45-minute, individual retirement counseling sessions on Tuesday, Dec. 8, in the Human Resources Conference Room in Greene Hall. Let him help you make financial decisions that are right for you.

To schedule an appointment, employees should call TIAA-CREF at 1.800.732.8353; remain on the line for assistance.

Submitted by: Kim Wyant

back to top Send Email Reminder

Cat Problem- Email Me If You Want to Help Cats!

My name is Lauren Schramm and I am the village coordinator for the trap-neuter-return program. Like many others in the village, I have had trouble with the cat problem in Alfred. I sympathize with the cats and therefore wanted a solution to the problem.

After reading what other locations have done, I came to the conclusion that the most effective method to solve the problem was TNR or trap neuter and release. This has worked well for many other towns, cities, and universities.

A group called Ally Cat Allies specializes in helping towns with the process. Since the village has publicly endorsed TNR as a solution to the Alfred cat problem the group has promised financial assistance.

In order for TNR to be effective the pubic needs to be involved in two ways:

- 1. caretakers of cats need to stop feeding cats during the trapping process
- 2. a list of locations and abundance of cats needs to be created.

Lastly, I plan to trap in the spring and help doing so would be greatly appreciated. If you or anyone you know is interested in helping Alfred's cats please let me know. <code>les5@alfred.edu</code>

Submitted by: Lauren Schramm

back to top Send Email Reminder

25% Off All Sweats @ AU Bookstore

Start your shopping early, 25% OFF all Sweats (tops and bottoms) now at the AU Bookstore. Sale runs 11/12 through 11-29. We are fully stocked and have a great variety!

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

Family Concert: Bob & Gena Decker - Songs for Everyone!

Saturday, Nov. 14 at 10:30 a.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585-593-3410

Join the Deckers for musical fun for the whole family. Gena and Bob, an area favorite duo singing together since 1999, will get you to sing, clap, and participate in this interactive program.

The library-sponsored family program is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews